
Timeline for Development of District Property for Teacher Housing 

❖ 1990: Board purchases 2.39 acre parcel from Margaret Cameron for $26,000. The parcel was adjacent to 

the Shaw Island Library on Ben Nevis Loop. The minutes from November 13, 1990 state that the land 

“will be used by the school for a playing field, open space, and/or expansion as needed”. 

 

❖ 1990-1992: Expanding the school was approved and the second classroom/kitchen room was built. 

 

❖ 1995-1998: Boards continued to look into using the property, possibly as a playground, going so far as to 

have the property appraised, assessed by a landscape architect, and then by an excavator.  

 

❖ 2001: At the April 10, 2001 meeting, a board director requested the board consider developing the 

property for teacher housing. The board directed staff to talk with the county. Additionally, staff was 

directed to have a well drilled and to have a septic plan and a site plan prepared. The following is from 

the July 17, 2001, minutes:  

 

 
 

❖ 2002: The board began discussions with Representative David Quall and OSPI concerning rental 

proceeds from a district owned teacherage. The board continued to discuss teacher housing that year, 

culminating with the motion below at the September 17, 2002 meeting: 

 

 

 

 

 

❖ 2003: The board continued to work with Representative Quall and OSPI, including traveling to Olympia 

during the legislative session. Their work culminated with the following Washington State Law:  

 



 

❖ 2004: The board continued to discuss teacher housing. 

 

❖ 2005: The board began the process of trading the parcel on Ben Nevis Loop owned by the district with a 

parcel on Blind Bay Road owned by the San Juan Preservation Trust.  

 

❖ 2006:  After over a year of working on the project, a boundary line modification was approved leaving 

the district with the parcel it currently owns on Blind Bay Road. In the March 20, 2006 minutes, the 

following motion is recorded:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Throughout 2006, the board continued with the process to build teacher housing, including having a 

planning subcommittee, obtaining a septic design and permit, obtaining an estimate from OPALCO, and 

sending a well filing fee to the Department of Ecology. The following is from the December 12, 2006 

minutes: 

 
April 18, 2006 Minutes: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

❖ 2007: Discussion on teacher housing continued.  

 

February 28, 2007 minutes: 

 

 

 

 

 

 



March 13, 2007 Minutes: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

❖ 2008 

As part of Five-Year Capital Projects Plan, the transferred funds from the Capital Fund to the General 

Fund.  

May 14, 2008 Minutes: 

 
 

❖ 2022:  

January 18, 2022 special board meeting: 

It was decided to look into the feasibility of teacher housing on the school owned property: 2.27 acres; 

Tax Parcel #262834006000. 

 

 

March 15, 2022: 

Superintendent McVeigh started the process by putting out a request for proposals to find an 

architectural firm to develop a conceptual plan for teacher housing.  

 

May 17, 2022 regular board meeting: 

Superintendent McVeigh led a discussion on the two proposals for Shaw teacher housing which had 

been received, lessons learned from the Lopez Village housing project, and financing options and 



opportunities. Board approved contracting with PBW Architects for a Shaw Teacher Housing Conceptual 

Plan (to include site analysis, floor plans, site plan, and one 3-D view to aid in fundraising) not to exceed 

$25,000. 

 

July 22, 2022 special board meeting: 

Board and Superintendent McVeigh discussed funding options, types of housing, permitting, and 

community support.  

 

August 16, 2022 regular meeting: 

Board approved survey proposal.  

 

September 13, 2022 regular meeting: 

The board and Superintendent McVeigh discussed email from Shaw Island Library to explore the library 

sharing well and septic system with the district’s parcel. Consensus was to schedule a meeting to 

present the project to the public.  

 

November 17, 2022 special board meeting: 

PBW Architect presented initial conceptual plans for Shaw teacher housing. Just prior to the meeting, 

the architects heard from San Juan County that for permitting purposes, the housing would have to be a 

duplex with units connected by a breezeway rather than the main house and an additional dwelling unit 

(ADU) proposed in the initial concept. They would be adjusting the conceptual plan accordingly. Board 

decided on having a special meeting on December 9, 2022 for the community to have an opportunity to 

provide input. 

 

December 9, 2022 special board meeting: 

PBW Architects presented updated plans with community invited to make comments. Questions and 

comments were collected. The board approved moving forward with discussions with the Shaw Island 

Library and Historical Society whose property is nearby on the possibility of shared septic and water 

systems.  

 

December 13, 2022 regular board meeting: 

The updated plan from PBW Architects (which had been presented at the December 9th special meeting) 

was discussed. The Board voted to have PBW Architects move forward with formal architectural plans 

not to exceed $24,000. The Board also approved creating an ad hoc business/finance plan committee; 

Directors Criss and Klohr will work with Ms. McVeigh on this committee which will also include 

community members, yet to be determined. This ad hoc committee will explore the possibility of 

sharing septic and water systems with the Shaw Island Library. 

 

January 31, 2023 special meeting: 

Structural engineering services approved.  

 

March 14, 2023 regular meeting: 

Ad hoc Teacher Housing Committee had met and determined two questions: “What do we need to 

know?” and “Based on that, what do we need to do?”. The committee had discussed community 

support, opportunities to connect community to school, year-round rentals on Shaw, contacting other 

school districts with teacher housing.  

 

April 18, 2023 regular meeting:  

Ad hoc Teacher Housing Committee report: an open house was planned for May 19th with a 

presentation by students on current school activities and a presentation on the teacher housing project. 

The board previewed the PowerPoint presentation that had been prepared for the open house.  



May 16, 2023 regular meeting: 

Superintendent McVeigh had contacted Pacifica Law Group to discuss teacher housing and school 

finance.  

 

July 3, 2023 community celebration: 

Teacher Housing Finance Committee members manned an informational table at the 4th of July 

celebration. Official fund raising begins.  

 

July 18, 2023 regular meeting: 

Teacher Housing Finance Committee begins work on finding anchor donors. A donation of $20,000 had 

been committed to move forward with permitting and septic and water systems.  

 

Fall 2023 

The board approved moving forward with the permitting and planning, using the $20,000 donation 

which had been received.  

The Finance Committee sponsored an Ice Cream Social at the school to include the community in the 

housing project.  

Pledges and donations by the December board meeting were $226,000, and the septic design had been 

submitted to San Juan County.  

 

First Quarter 2024 

At the February board meeting, the board approved a contract to hire John Bingham as project 

manager. Fundraising continued and total pledges and donations by the February board meeting were 

$871,000 and gifts in kind were valued at $3,700. Permitting was in process with San Juan County. It was 

determined that sharing a well and septic with the Shaw Island Library was not feasible. At the March 

board meeting, the board directed the superintendent to solicit bids to drill the well.  

 

Second Quarter 2024 

At the April board meeting, the board directed the project manager to solicit bids for driveway access 

and moving forward with drilling the well was approved. At the June meeting, it was approved to 

construct an access road for well drilling.  

 

Third Quarter 2024 

PBW Architects began creating bid documents. The bidding process and a timeline for going to bid was 

discussed. Fundraising continued.  

 

Fourth Quarter 2024 

At a special meeting in November, the board approved Livermore & Son to drill the well. Well drilling 

was completed at the end of December. By the end of 2024, pledges and donations totaled over 

$971,000.  
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